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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, November 14, 2008
ROOM 102 Thames Campus
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Mark Comeau
Motion made and seconded to approve minutes of October 10, 2008 meeting.   Unanimously approved.
DEAN’S REPORT 

Mark, unfortunately I missed this portion of the meeting as I was traveling between campuses.
DISCUSSION  

STEM: A Nation Crisis (Science, Technology, Engineering , Math) – Diba Khan-Bureau and Judy Donnelly gave a wonderful presentation about the great opportunities for students entering into this program and how disproportionate the number of females vs. males in this field of study is.  Judy noted that Science and Math are the base for Engineering and Technology and it is very important that students entering into the Engineering and Technology fields are well rooted in these subjects.  

It was suggested that this presentation be shared with middle school students to inform them of the many job opportunities in the field of Engineering and Technology using Science and Technology.   Judy and Diba noted that it is their plan to visit as many schools as possible to plant these seeds.  
Thank you to Judy and Diba for a job well done!

Move Schedule/Budget Summary  - Dean Anderson also thanked Judy and Diba for a job well done.  He stated that we are finally going to have a chance to bring all the different ways of thinking together under one roof.  Before getting into the budget information he asked Karen Aubin to say a few words regarding the impending move to our new building.  A Move Summary Timeline was shared with the Division.
Karen noted that all faculty must be packed by December 12th as when the faculty offices are complete (by the beginning of the spring semester), you will want to have your things ready to unpack into your new offices.  Not all things moved will go immediately into offices.  Every faculty member will be given three (3) moveable crates for their things that are to be packed and moved to the new campus.
Please notify Karen if you are giving an exam between December 16-19, as she will need to find a room for you.  Grades can be entered in a computer lab on the new campus.   Spring semester will be interesting as we will be co-located by then.  

Dean Anderson noted that there is still some asbestos abatement to be completed.  The un-renovated portions of the building will be done in the summer of 2009.  Signage will be coming.  Norwich Police Department gave some suggestions regarding traffic signs, etc.  Speed bumps are questionable.  There is designated faculty and staff parking although the contractors are currently using a portion of it for their fleet/equipment.  There may be more designated spaces at a later date.
Keys – Dean Anderson stated that there are 8 different keymaster systems at this time.  Everyone will have a recommended key for areas they will need to access.  There is the ongoing issue of security which they are trying to balance between learning centers and faculty involvement.  
Regarding the budget, Dean Anderson noted that smaller colleges have individual budgets.  We use a simplified budget.  The Facilities Oversight Committee will eventually be reinstated to consider some of the budget co-location budget concerns.  The Governor no longer asks what positions we would like as block grant monies are used to fill, and change positions on campus.  He shared a spreadsheet showing TRCC operating revenues/expenses for fy 2008.  Each division was given an budget for co-location and part-time personnel dollars which includes EA and student workers.
Early Childhood Education Update – Sheila Skahan shared a brief update of the Early Childhood Education program.  Since 2004, the number of students has steadily increased.  Some issues identified in the program assessment were:  admissions beyond general college policies including DCF clearance, Criminal Record Check, TB, physical, social, emotional, cognition disposition to teach all of which can be costly for students.  Addressed was communication with ECE faculty; requirements from ONSET of admission; early alert for 200 level classes.  Current articulations are held with Mitchell College and Eastern State University.  Mitchell College offers a $10,000 scholarship to TRCC ECE students with a 3.0 average.  A clearer articulation is needed with ECSU with One key contact; working on dual admissions; only 18 TRCC ECE credits are accepted.
Facts related to recent graduates:

· 65% enrolled in a BS program

Of these:

· 54% attended/attending Mitchell College

· 14% attended/attending ECSU

· 1% attended/attending religious colleges

· 1% attended/attending Charter Oak

Future plans of the program include NAEYC Accreditation; A.S. credential; outcome based assessment data; admissions; dual admissions; where to send out students, professionalize and more help.

IT Division & Library, Q&A  - This has been tabled until the December meeting.
 OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

-  
Brian Kennedy asked faculty to check their emails for advising information regarding new placement test scores.                                                                                                                                                                   
· Brian also noted that the self-paced math and lab component math classes are in the new schedule and asked faculty to please double-check when advising students taking math if there is heavy computer usage in that class. 
· Dave Ferreira announced that there will be learning communities for the Spring semester, if anyone is interested, please see him.  
· Peter Patsouris – the CFT is sponsoring a hands-on workshop for self-paced math in Room E114.  
· Tony Benoit – Project TLC students will be hosting a pizza party/canned goods drive next Friday from 11:00 – 1:00 in the lounge area on the second floor.
· Thanks to June Decker and Diba Khan-Bureau for the CFT Project.
· Check email for EdTech presentation.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:10 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, December 12, 2008 at 1:00 p.m.
